TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, 
DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD

JULY 20, 2010
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  8
1.    Meeting convened at 7 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of June 15, 2010 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.

3. Permits have been received for Day Park boat ramp repair.  Concrete will be poured and ramps placed as soon as possible.  Erickson Road will be paved this summer.  Both townships have paid about 2/3’s of the cost.   Board of Review will meet on July 23, 2010 with the purpose of bringing the books up to date.  No appeals can be discussed.

4. Citizen Commentary:  1. Bill Laako, who lives on Creswell Road, commented about a funny taste in the water that has never been there before but believes it has been since the gas wells have been dug.   He is concerned that there is no way out if a well were to explode.   He also commented that his artesian well has dried up and believes something is happening to the water table.  Where does one go to protest??  Parker’s reply is that we have no control—we are not in the approval loop at all.  From the audience Tom Pierson commented that the DEQ water quality might be interested in hearing about this.  2. Ed Knoechel commented about changes that have been made to the cable TV line-up that will probably not come back.  3.  Tom Pierson spoke about the success of the phragmites treatment last year.  There has been an 85-90 % reduction at approximately 15 sites.  He is concerned that we might not have a 2010 program and feels we need one.  Parker replies the crux of the problem is that the ordinance states that either the resident or a neighbor within 300 feet has to report it.  So far only one report has come to Mr. Parker.
5. Motion by Schultz to approve the Consent Agenda is seconded and passed 5-0.

6. Report from Martel that the County has received an Adult Business Ordinance from Elk Rapids Township similar to our own.  The difference is theirs includes a number of court cases indicating that along with this type of activity comes a lot of illegal activity.  He recommends we get a copy of the ordinance for review.  Tomlinson reported the Township Planning Commission is ready for the Public Hearing on the Small Wind Ordinance and it will be on the August agenda.  Regarding phragmites, Parker feels it might be time to send out letters to the public reminding them we have not heard from them.  Do they think they might have phragmites?  We can refer them to the Township website to see the Ordinance.

7. For Discussion and Possible Action:

A.  Three signs have been installed at the Torch Bay Nature Preserve.  A private citizen is requesting a no parking sign at the end of Creswell Road as well as another citizen requesting a drop -off only, no parking sign at the West Torch Lake Drive boat ramp near West Point Trail.  There is discussion but no formal action taken.  Martel feels we need a No Diving sign at the Day Park as well as a sign prohibiting bikes on the dock.

B.  Because of our relationship with COLI Mr. Parker would like to recommend Joe Gaylord become our system administrator, subject to formal contract terms which would define each party’s responsibility.  Tomlinson would like a contract to look at first.  No action taken at this time.  There is discussion of the need for anti-virus software and waterproof, fireproof back-up hard drives.  Terrapin Networks and Crain Systems out of Traverse City are mentioned.  It is suggested we solicit a bids for managing our system.
C.  In the past some employees have requested they park their vehicle inside the bay area.  We currently do not have a policy regarding this but we do have a sign posted prohibiting parking inside the bay area.  It seems to be working.  Motion by Tomlinson that we continue the policy prohibiting “parking or working on private vehicles inside the apparatus bay buildings” is seconded and passed 5-0.
D.  Lidster informs the Board of the progress of the Veteran’s Memorial committee.  They are considering a 501 C3 which is funded by donations.  They would also like information added to the township website.  There is a Motion by Windiate to supplement the previous $200 publication fee by $18.14 to cover the total cost of the Notice in the Record Eagle.  Motion was seconded and passed 5-0. 
E. Because the Public Notice did not include an effective date, the Motion by Tomlinson to re-approve the Zoning Ordinance amendment to the PRD/PUD chapter 14 and 15 and Definitions is seconded and passed 4-1 roll -call vote.  Schultz, Windiate, Tomlinson and Parker vote to approve and Martel casting the nay vote.  Martel requests his statement  about the amendments be repeated in these minutes:  “Whereas, under the proposed PRD/PUD zoning ordinance revision the A-Ga-Ming Golf Resort will become non-conforming as to the designation and use of open space in this development as required under PRD, Section 14.04 D. and PUD Section 15.04 E. and, Whereas, such non-conformity will be a burden on all of the properties of these PRD’s, and Whereas Chapter IV, Section 4.01 D and E of the zoning ordinance does not allow for the alteration of a non-conforming lot or parcel such that it would make it less conforming, I vote NO to the zoning ordinance revision.” 
F. In regard to the Public Opinion Survey, Tomlinson asks how to protect the integrity of the survey, if down-loaded, so that no more than one person can vote.  It was discussed how the surveys would be distributed but no final decision was made.  
G. After brief discussion, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the contract with AccuMed, as recommended by the EMS director, subject to approval of the contract by Township attorney was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.
H. Because the contract with listing agent Maryann Jorgensen expired yesterday, she is asking for a six month renewal.  After brief discussion, the Motion by Martel to renew the listing contract for six months is seconded and passed 5-0.  She is suggesting round-up be applied to the weeds in the driveway and perhaps a banner hung on the building advertising for sale.

8. Board commentary:  1. Windiate has two issues for the Board’s consideration, the first being pension premium payments.  After meeting with the auditor last week, it was his recommendation the Board has a policy in place regarding premium payments.  After a brief discussion, Windiate agreed to prepare a draft policy for the Aug 5th Special Board Meeting.  The second issue has to do with a citizen request to place a memorial plaque on the flag pole at the day park in memory of Dave Hoeft.  After brief discussion, the Motion by Tomlinson to allow the placement of a small memorial plaque on the flagpole, as long as it does not interfere with the pole operation or with the mowing, at their peril, is seconded and passed 5-0.  2.  Tomlinson asks about the column he had requested be added to the billing statement and Ditlow stated he would remind Sell.  3. Schultz asks why the grass around the building is not being mowed.   She feels it looks bad.  She also commented that July 4th at the Day Park this year was a zoo.  The trash and restrooms, picnic tables, etc. where overwhelming.  What can we do for next year?  It is suggested we talk to the sheriff about contracting service when needed for the township.

9. There was no citizen commentary.
10. With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:00 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled Board Meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk
